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N e w s l e t t e r  

Athletics Carnivals 
Congratulations to all students who represented 
Camboon PS at the athletics carnivals. I was very 
impressed with the way all students supported each 
other, encouraged each other and focussed on doing their 
personal best.  It is always great to win but our focus is on 
the way we show Courage, Perseverance and Respect to 
yourself and others.  I received many positive comments 
from parents and staff from other schools on the way our 
students behaved and showed respect.  Thank you also 
to Mr Hill and the wonderful staff who attended to make 
sure our students were able to participate.   
  

Massed Choir Festival 
Congratulations to all students who represented 
Camboon PS at the Perth Concert Hall.  Mrs Pesce, Mrs 
Petkoff and I enjoyed an amazing night listening to the 
choirs from so many schools coming together.  Once 
again, I had many positive comments about the way our 
students behaved and showed respect.  Thank you to Mrs 
Bojanich, Ms de Burgh, Miss Gulvin and Mrs Mekins for 
taking our students and giving them a great 
opportunity.  It was a late night for all of us! 
 
School holidays 
It has been an extremely busy term with lots of great 
events and we all deserve a relaxing and enjoyable 
break.  I congratulate all students and our wonderful staff 
for their hard work and lots of amazing learning.  Well 
done.  I will be sending a holidays challenge to all 
students on Friday.  I look forward to seeing what you all 
come up with! 
 
Take care and see you next term, ready to start swimming 
lessons on the first Wednesday back. 

 

Janice Cuculoska—Principal 

 

Swimming Lessons 
Swimming lessons for all Pre-primary to Year 6 students 
commence on Wednesday 13 October 2021.  If you have 
not already returned permission notes and payment of 
$37.50, please do so as soon as possible.   
 
Parents are advised that students need to wear their 
bathers to school underneath their school uniform (no 
boardies to be worn as school shorts)..  After swimming 
lessons, students will be travelling back to school, and are 
asked to bring a large towel, poncho, or dressing gown for 
the journey.  Students will be changing into their uniforms 
at school.  
 
In addition to this, parents are reminded that students 
need a dry towel, a change of underwear, and appropriate 
school shoes.  Goggles are highly recommended.  Please 
ensure all items are labeled with your child’s name on 
them. 
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
Friday 24 September 

 Assembly—Student Councillors 

 Special end of Term canteen lunch 

 End of Term 3 
Monday 11 October 

 PUPIL FREE DAY 
Tuesday 12 October 

 School commences for students including 
Kincy B 

Wednesday 13 October 

 School commences for Kindy A 

 Swimming commences PP– Year 6 
Thursday 14 October 

 Swimming 
Friday 15 October 

 Assembly 

 Swimming 
Monday 18 October 

 Swimming 
Tuesday 19 October 

 Uniform Shop Open 8.45am—9.15am 

 Swimming 
Wednesday 20 October 

 Swimming 
Thursday 21 October 

 Swimming 
Friday 22 October 

 Swimming 

Students resume Term 4 as follows: 
Monday 11 October 
PUPIL FREE DAY 
Tuesday 12 October 
Entire school including Kindy B 
Wednesday 13 October 
Kindy A 

Date:  23 September  
2021 
Term: 3   
Vo lume: 17  

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN: 
OPEN WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY AND 
FRIDAY 
camboonpspc@gmail.com  
0412 530 307  
 
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP: 8.45am—9.15am 
camboonpspc@gmail.com  
0412 530 307  
Online orders or office drop box 
www.quickcliq.com.au 
Tuesday 19 October  8.45-9.15 
Tuesday 9 November 8.45-9.15 
Tuesday 30 November 8.45-9.15 

 

Camboon Primary School                         
Forder Street, Noranda  WA  6062  
Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au 
Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au  
Phone: 9218 1400         

http://www.quickcliq.com.au


 

Choir News  
Congratulations to all choir students for an amazing  
performance last Wednesday night at the Perth Concert 
Hall at the Massed Choir Festival. I would like to thank all 
parents who made sure the students looked fantastic on 
the night and came to support us in the audience. The 
students looked fantastic on stage, singing beautifully 
and having a great time. Special congratulations to Lilli  
for her wonderful solo at the end of the night in 'Time 
Like These'. 
   
Choir practice will resume on the first day of Term 4, 
Tuesday morning, as we will be performing at the Music 
Assembly, Camboon's 50th Celebration on Friday 12 
November and the Christmas Assembly. I know 
swimming lessons will be beginning next term and I will 
ensure that students who will be going to lessons in the 
first session, leave early to get ready. We will be 
selecting songs from the 1970’s to sing at the school's 
50th celebrations so if you have any great suggestions, I 
would love to hear them. 
  
If you would like to purchase a copy of our Wednesday 
night performance (Concert 1), USBs or direct downloads 
can be ordered from musemedia. Information can be 
found on the parents page of the Massed Choir Festival 
webpage: massedchoirfestival.org.au 

 

Stephanie Bojanich 
Music Specialist 

 
Kindy Hospital Familiarisation Incursion 
This term Kindy students learnt about essential 
components of staying healthy. In order to support their 
learning, an incursion from AWCH—Association for the 
wellbeing of Children in Healthcare was arranged.  The 
objective was for children to connect and contribute to 

their world with a strong 
sense of wellbeing.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gymbus 
Over the last six weeks, 30 students from Years 1-4 on a 
Tuesday have been attending the Gymbus program. 
They have been learning gymnastic skills such as 
jumping, rolling and cartwheels on different pieces of 
equipment. Every student who attended enjoyed each 
session and some have intentions to continue their 
development at other gymnastic clubs.  The group were 
rewarded with play on the actual Gymbus last Tuesday  
to finish off the program. 
Dan Hill 
Physed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 1 
Excursion to Landsdale Farm 
Recently, on a cold and wet Thursday, the Year One 
students put on their raincoats and gumboots and 
hopped on a bus and spent the day at Landsdale Farm. 
The students loved going on a cart ride tour of the farm, 
where they saw lots of different animals. The students 
learnt how to groom a pony, and all had a turn at giving 
the pony a brush. They then had to find gnomes hiding in 
the garden, had a look through the olden days settler's 
cottage and played on the giant playground at lunch time. 
We finished off the day going on an animal hunt around 
the farm. We finished off the day cold, wet and tired but 
had enough energy for singing on the bus on the drive 
back to school. A huge thankyou to our parent helpers for 
coming along and supporting us, without their support, 
the excursion would not have been possible.  
 



Student leavers and new enrolments 
With the end of the school year fast approaching, we ask 
that you please advise us if your child/ren in any year 
group from Kindy to Year 5 are leaving at the end 
of  2021.  Please respond via email to cam-
boon.ps@education.wa.edu.au including student names, 
their year and room number, the date they will be leaving 
and their new school in 2022.  This is vital for 2022 school 
planning.  
 
In addition to this, we are still accepting applications for 
enrolments in 2022.  If you know of any families wishing to 
apply, please ask them to contact the school office on 
9218 1400 as soon as possible.  We are also planning   
school tours for prospective families, on Friday 24 Sep-
tember and Friday 15 October from 9.30am to 10.00am.  
 
Year 7 Enrolments –Morley SHS  
CLOSING SOON 
Morley SHS are now taking applications for Year 7 2022 
however, they will be closing soon.  If you have not al-
ready applied for high school next year, we suggest that 
you do so as soon as possible.  Applications are available 
online, at Morley SHS or from our school office. 

Interschool Carnivals 

Includes cross Country, Jump and Throws and  

Athletics 

Over the last few weeks, Camboon Primary School has 
attended the Interschool Jumps and Throws and the Inter-
school Athletics Carnivals. The students loved both 
events. We had some encouraging results but finished 7

th
 

amongst 7 schools. Mt Lawley took out the Outright 
Shield and Coolbinia won the Handicap Shield. Special 
mention to Sonja Vugdragovic for finishing tied runner up 
in the Year 3 girls’ competition. Thank you to all the staff 
members who assisted at both carnivals – Ms Long, Miss 
Johnson, Miss Gulvin and Miss Bullock. Also, a big thank 
you to all the parents who helped, especially Adriana Fed-
erico and Dee Van Der Voet for transporting our mar-
quees and other equipment back to school. 
 

School Outright 
Shield 

Handicap 
Shield 
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https://morleyshs.wa.edu.au/about/enrolments/


 

Holiday challenge 
from Chaplain Amy: 
 
Who will be creative enough, brave 
enough and adventurous enough to 
take on our Holiday Challenge? 
  
The challenge for this holiday break is 
take time out from technology and 
spend a total of 48 hours over the two 
weeks outside in nature. For our Maths 
brains out there that is only 48 hours 
out of a total of 336 hours, or only 14.28% of your total 
holiday time. 
  
So, our Camboon Challenge is to overcome Nature 
Deficit Disorder (NDD) and spend and record your 
14.28% or more time out in nature. 
  
We can do this! We can beat NDD by spending at least 
48 hours out in nature. Recording your time is easy – 
write a journal, record your events with photos of you 
enjoying nature, or write a story of all of your adventures.  
 
You can bring them to my room when you return from 
holiday’s and we will display them to show everyone 
what a wonderful time you’ve had outside. Or email me 
your adventures on amy.johnson@education.wa.edu.au. 
 
  
Together, let’s beat NDD, get out into nature, explore our 
wonderful land and CONQUER THIS CHALLENGE. 
  
There are so many things you can do like walks, riding a 
bike, scooter around, go to a park, smell the flowers, 
spend time in your back yard, bounce on the trampoline, 
play with a friend, play your favourite sport, collect shells 
on the beach and spend quality time with your loved 
ones out in the glorious sunshine.  
  
So, what will you be doing during the school holidays? 
 
Enjoy the outdoors and your challenge! 
 
Looking forward to seeing you all again in Term 3. 
 
Midvale Hub Parenting Service Perth North East—
Free Parenting Programs 
Our service is FREE for parents and carers who reside in 
the local government areas of Mundaring, Swan, 
Bassendean & Bayswater.   
 
Please refer to our website for further information 
regarding free parenting programs, commencing in 
October. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

50th Anniversary 
Art Frames Needed 

 
Mrs Ienco is preparing some  
amazing student art work for the school’s 50th 
celebration and we are asking for donations of 
wooden / timber frames in all sizes, the  
bigger, the better!  We only need wooden 
frames—in any colour, but not metal 
please.  All frames can be left in the art room. 
 
Thank you in advance. 

Open Pantry 
We are aware that some families are experiencing 
financial hardship at the moment.  To lend a helping 
hand, we will be joining other schools and churches 
in the area, to provide a food relief program for our 
local families.  Each Wednesday afternoon from 12 
noon to 3pm at the Noranda Uniting Church on Cam-
boon Rd, anyone from our local community can visit, 
to collect a shopping bag full of groceries.   
 
In addition to this, we are asking for your help with 
donations.  A collection tub is placed in the school 
office for non perishable items.   

Before School, After School and Vacation 
Care onsite at Camboon Primary School 
Should you require information regarding 
school holiday  
programs please visit their website or the 
school office or phone 0456 857 463 . 
FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS, 
PLEASE REFER TO THEIR WEBSITE 

 

 

 

TASTEBUDS 
END OF TERM SPECIAL LUNCH 

FRIDAY 24 SEPTEMBER 
HOT DOG 

CHIPS 
DRINK 
$6.50 

PRE-ORDERS BY THURSDAY 23 SEPTEMBER 
PREFERRED 

mailto:amy.johnson@education.wa.edu.au
https://www.midvalehub.org.au/copy-of-parenting-and-family-suppor
https://www.careforkidswa.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Vacation-Care-program-April-2021-1.pdf
https://www.careforkidswa.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Care-for-Kids-Camboon-OSHC-Vacation-Care-Program-Sept-2021-.pdf
https://www.careforkidswa.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Care-for-Kids-Camboon-OSHC-Vacation-Care-Program-Sept-2021-.pdf

